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[image: ]The Guild’s 2014-2015 year went by in a flash, and is almost history!  During this summertime “Intermission”, let’s celebrate the year and look ahead to the next one.  
Recently appointed Editor, I’ve had fun preparing this first – and last – edition of On Cue for 2014-2015.  It has a year’s worth of news: 
· Meet Our New Leaders
· News from Dallas Theater Center
· Guild Services for Dallas Theater Center
· General Meetings – The Page to Stage Series
· Holiday Party, Spring Fling, Salon Series
· Strategic Planning
· Member Profile: Martha & Ken Latimer
· Membership News
  
 Don Warnecke, Editor   (warnecke.pmi@att.net)  


   Don Warnecke
   

This first – and last – edition of On Cue for the year has a year’s worth of topics:  

· A Year of Challenge and Change
· Welcome to our Fiscal Year 2016 Officers!
· Meet Our Co-Presidents
· Guild Services for Dallas Theater Center
· Membership
· Page to Stage Series in General Meetings
· Holiday Party
· Spring Fling
· Salon Series
· Strategic Planning
· Interview – Ken and Martha Latimer

Read on, and please give me your feedback at dwtown2@aol.com or 214.632.6750.

	Don Warnecke

The Dallas Theater Center Guild has had an exciting  (and challenging) year.  Let’s look at the Guild’s people and activities that made it so.
Please renew your Guild membership before August 15!           Please consider renewing at a higher level.
Watch for Evites with details.
September 22 	
Halloween Party! Start working on your costume. (At home of April Bosworth)
___________________

December 10	
Holiday Party!   Goodies and good cheer!! (At home of Suzanne Caruso)

___________________
                         
Editor’s Note
General Meeting  featuring DTC Managing Director Jeff Woodward (At home of Barbara Bradford) ___________________
___________________
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Upcoming Events
ON CUE
Guild year 2014-15
July 2015
Dallas Theater Center Guild		
John & Nan-Elizabeth
<< Belinda & Lance Hancock, Missy Boone at the Holiday Party 
Leo Crowley &        >>    Melanie Chandler at Salon          


John Howell is a long time Guild Board member.  During the last two years he has served on the Guild’s Strategic Planning Committee.  John is a DTC Board of Trustees member and has been Chair of that Board.  He has also served on the AT&T Performing Arts Center Board of Directors.  John is a partner at K&L Gates, specializing in commercial transactions and outsourcing.  He has many professional and civic awards to his credit.  John and Angela have three adult children, and all share a deep interest in the arts.
The Nominating Committee proposed officers for next fiscal year and the membership voted them in.  Jeff Bragalone, who along with his wife Mickie were elected Co-Presidents Elect, is a DTC Board member.  Subsequently he was appointed Executive Vice President of the DTC Board and asked to be replaced on the Guild Board.  Kristie Konstans agreed to take his place, and her appointment was confirmed by the Guild.  The Guild officers for 2015 – 2016 are:
· Co-Presidents:  Nan-Elizabeth Byorum and John Howell
· Co-Presidents Elect:  Mickie Bragalone and Kristie Konstans
· VP – Theater Services: Ginger Snider
· VP – General Meetings: Kathleen Lohr
· Co-VPs – Special Events: Suzanne Caruso and Eleanor Casey
· VP – Membership: Sue Brown
· VP – Yearbook: Karen Zvonecek
· Treasurer: Don Warnecke
· Recording Secretary: Judy Mathis
· Corresponding Secretary: Pat Pace
· Historian: Karol Omlor
· Parliamentarian: Jerry Zvonecek

 

These officers are already planning next year’s activities.  They will deliver a great year for the DTC and the Guild membership!


Nan-Elizabeth Byorum is currently serving as Guild President, and has been a driving force for several Guild events.  She is a realtor with Ebby Halliday.  She is active in the community, serving as an Ombudsman for the State of Texas Department on Aging, and on the Boards of Camp Summit (for physically and mentally challenged) and the Fellowship of Professional Women.   She has many hobbies, including cooking, gardening and travel. 


Meet Our New Leaders 


The Guild has provided direct financial support to the DTC.  This year’s donation of $10,000 underwrote Sense and Sensibility.  Guild members also honor and remember relatives and other Guild members by contributing to the DTC Guild Endowment Fund.
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Guild Services for Dallas Theater Center
A primary mission of the Guild is to provide services to the DTC.  These services are valued by DTC staff and artists:
· Adopt-an-Artist (led this past year by Gwendolyn Lawe)
· Meet & Greet (Helen Boehning)
· Tech Dinners  (Will Dooley, Martin Rubin, Ben Trujillo)
· Lobby Greeters  (Pat Hastings)
· Staff Appreciation Lunch (Ginger Snider)

Performers and designers from theaters in other cities are amazed by the support provided by the Guild during their time here. 
The Staff Appreciation Lunch is our annual event to celebrate the efforts and skills of DTC staff.  Practically all DTC staff members participated in this year’s event.  Ginger Snider and her team put out a major – yes, I mean muy grande – Mexican feast in Hamon Hall in the Winspear.  (In photo below: Ginger Snider, Kevin Moriarty, Nan-Elizabeth Byorum, Heather Kitchen.)
The Guild website (dtcguild.org) and Yearbook provide more information on these opportunities. oopexcellentoppopportunities to converse with DTC staff and performers.   
       

Heather picture
News from the DTC
Managing Director Heather Kitchen has retired.  Jeffrey Woodward started in July as the new Managing Director.  He brings a wealth of experience in theater management, most recently at Syracuse Stage, and before that at McCarter Theatre in Princeton, NJ.  Our Guild leaders have already been in contact with Jeff, and will work to build a strong relationship with him. He will be a member-at-large on the Guild Board.  We salute Heather and Jeff as they launch the next stages of their careers!

Deborah McMurray, Dorothy Bjorck, Joan Collins


Darcus Shaw, Evelyn Mitchell
Steven Walters, Karol Omlor
Marilyn Weddell, Georganna Anderson, Sarah Warnecke
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General Meetings – “Page to Stage” Series
Karol Omlor conceived the “Page to Stage” series to provide both entertainment and education about the process of bringing a play to life.  Guild leaders have implemented the concept in these events: 
The September General Meeting at Dallas Children’s Theater (DCT) featured Linda Daugherty, actress and Playwright in Residence at DCT.  She has written plays for children’s theaters and other venues throughout the country, including over 20 that premiered at DCT.  She provided interesting insights about the playwriting process.  Florence Cox added a musical element at the piano, enjoyed by over 40 Guild members. 
In November, Nora Restaurant offered great Mediterranean fare and Steven Walters offered great insight on bringing a play to the stage as a playwright, actor, and producer.  Focusing on Booth, his very successful play about Lincoln’s assassin, Steve shared perspective about the creative process, the economics of theater, and the life of an actor.  Steve is a member of the Brierley Resident Acting Company and a founding member of Second Thought Theatre.
In June, over 60 Guild members made a field trip to WaterTower Theatre in Addison, to see the dress rehearsal of Manicures and Monuments.  Local playwright Vicki Caroline Cheatwood wrote it as a comedy.   Marilyn Weddell and                    Sarah Warnecke designed clever table decorations to mirror the Manicures theme.  The WaterTower staff was very gracious in welcoming the DTC Guild.
Remember – starting in September, the fee for General Meetings is a mere $10! Tiny price but big benefits!!
 

















Presidents’ Council
Dorothy Davis and Joan Flatt are Co-Chairs of the Presidents’ Council and Past-Presidents of the Guild. Dorothy says, “A thing most Guild members agree on is that we have formed, over the years, lasting friendships.  As Co-Chairs of the Presidents' Council, Joan and I organize four meetings each year for Guild presidents, present, past and future, to gather to discuss ideas, goals and projects to keep the organization interesting and viable to the membership. Combined, we have a wealth of knowledge of things that have worked and not worked for us, things we would like to try, and sage advice to those coming after us.  Along with a lovely lunch and compelling speakers we are a group of friends who would like to see the Guild continue as a group of good friends who love live theatre and the Dallas Theater Center specifically.”  Co-Chair of the Presidents’ Council Joan Flatt says, “At the Presidents' Council meeting in December, Dallas columnist turned author Nancy Smith did a PowerPoint presentation on the history of the Kalita Humphreys Theater drawn from her book Dallas International with J.R. Ewing. She also covered the life of NANCY HAMON, philanthropist. What was fun about the presentation was the fact that more ‘hot-stuff’ was going on in Dallas than was shown on Dallas the show. Nancy was the society editor of The Dallas Morning News during the golden age of Dallas during the '80s. She got the scoop on lots of goings-on.”
Endowment Fund
Jane Gardner, who watches over the Endowment Fund, reports: “It has been such an eye opening experience to see the generosity of our members and their thoughtfulness when donating to the DTC Endowment Fund. Some donations are for members of the Guild from long ago or those who have been important to the Dallas Theater Center. Other donations are for our active members, who have been especially helpful in the Guild activities.  Whether the donations are IN HONOR of, IN MEMORY of, Happy Birthday, Happy Anniversary or Congratulations, our Guild members seem to be always thinking of others.”


Fun!  Learning about theater and the DTC plays.  Fun with fellow members!  Food and drink in unique venues.    Fun!  Style – both high and low.  Did I mention fun?
Member Benefit Events!


Nicole Barrett at Spring Fling
Mickie and Jeff Bragalone, Vicki Newsom, Sarah Warnecke at Holiday Party
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Holiday Party
Rosemarie Marshall and Nan-Elizabeth Byorum delivered an early dose of holiday cheer to over 70 elegantly dressed members and guests at Seasons 52 in NorthPark Center.  The hors d’ oeuvres, desserts and drinks helped fuel a great deal of conversation (perhaps formulating gift lists for Santa).  
Lee Wilkins rigged up two really large screens to display the original film version of A Christmas Carol.  Scrooge was at his dastardly best (worst?) throughout, and actually terminated Bob Cratchit!  Alas, there was no bookkeepers’ union to launch a London-wide demonstration.
A drawing and an auction added to the festivities.  
Spring Fling
The people yelled “power to the people”!  So he came.  Yep, Will Power himself brought his music, positive energy, good cheer and theatrical perspective to this year’s Spring Fling!  Stagger Lee is Will’s chronology of the struggle to achieve the American Dream.  Add in a high energy cast and non-stop, fast-stepping choreography, and you have a Power-ful Production!
Spring Fling is always a delightful event, and Mickie Bragalone staged this exciting surprise for over 50 members and guests.  Imagine a dining and entertainment venue with fascinating things to see when peeking around the corners in this arts warehouse (some of them peek back at you).  Wendy Krispin’s “7 for Parties” is that place, in the Design District.  Add in Wendy’s catering expertise and Mickie’s clever integration of the whole affair, and – shazzam – you get Spring Fling!  




 





 Council and Past-Presidents of the Guild. Dorothy says, “A thing most Guild members agree on is that we have formed, over the years, lasting friendships.  As Co-Chairs of the Presidents' Council, Joan and I organize four meetings each year for Guild presidents, present, past and future, to gather to discuss ideas, goals and projects to keep the organization interesting and viable to the membership. Combined, we have a wealth of knowledge of things that have worked and not worked for us, things we would like to try, and sage advice to those coming after us.  Along with a lovely lunch and compelling speakers we are a group of friends who would like to see the Guild continue as a group of good friends who love live theatre and the Dallas Theater Center specifically.”  Co-Chair of the Presidents’ Council Joan Flatt says, “At the Presidents' Range Planning
………….After a fruitful _____ months of planning, meeting, and gathering information, the Long Range  Planning Committee….
Three year Plan, Vision Statement 
…….Dorothy Davis and Joan Flatt are Co-Chairs of the Presidents’ Council and Past-Presidents of the Guild. Dorothy says, “A thing most Guild members agree on is that we have formed, over the years, lasting friendships.  As Co-Chairs of the Presidents' Council, Joan and I organize four meetings each year for Guild presidents, present, past and future, to gather to discuss ideas, goals and projects to keep the organization interesting and viable to the membership. Combined, we have a wealth of knowledge of things that have worked and not worked for us, things we would like to try, and sage advice to those coming after us.  Along with a lovely lunch and compelling speakers we are a group of friends who would like to see the Guild continue as a group of good friends who love live theatre and the Dallas Theater Center specifically.”  Co-Chair of the Presidents’ Council Joan Flatt says, “At the Presidents'
Council meeting in December, Dallas columnist turned author Nancy Smith did a PowerPoint presentation on the history of the Kalita Humphreys Theater drawn from her book Dallas International with J.R. Ewing. She also covered the life of NANCY HAMON, philanthropist. What was fun about the presentation was the fact that more ‘hot-stuff’ was going on in Dallas than was shown on Dallas the show. Nancy was the society editor of The Dallas Morning News during the golden age of Dallas during the '80s. She got the scoop on lots of goings-on.”
Endowment Fund
…………Jane Gardner, who watches over the Endowment Fund, reports: “It has been such an eye opening experience to see the generosity of our members and their thoughtfulness when donating to the DTC Endowment Fund. Some donations are for members of the Guild from long ago or those who have been important to the Dallas Theater Center. Other donations are for our active members, who have been especially helpful in the Guild activities.  Whether the donations are IN HONOR of, IN MEMORY of, Happy Birthday, Happy Anniversary or Congratulations, our Guild members seem to be always thinking of others.”

WE’RE ON THE WEB!                 See us at: www.dtcguild.org        and on Facebook at https://www.facebook.com/pages/Dallas-Theater-Center-Guild/156673381075590!



Directories are available for members, contact _________ @ ___________.

 ••• GUILD OPPORTUNITIES •••
Guild members have found long lasting friendships and have learned about theater processes and people. 
Please contact a Guild officer or activity leader to get involved!!
The Guild offers many opportunities to enjoy fellow Guild members, meet theater people, and support DTC’s activities.    
Please check the Guild website (dtcguild.org) or the Guild Yearbook for information on Meet & Greet, Tech Dinners, Staff Appreciation Lunch, Lobby Greeters, and Adopt-an-Artist.  General Meeting and Special Event leaders will also welcome your participation. 
 

More Member Benefit Events! 


Salon Series – Discussing Colossal
Salon (noun) – “a conversational gathering of intellectuals, artists and professionals who discuss aspects of art, culture and politics.” The Guild’s Salon Series is designed to embody that concept.
Deborah McMurray and Glen Davison offered their stunning contemporary home, and the team of Laurie Kidder, Kathleen Lohr and friends filled it with over 65 members and guests, really tasty Two Sisters catering, a jazz pianist, and a program that was as colossal as the DTC play by that name!  
Incoming DTC Board Chair, member of the UT Southwestern Medical Foundation, funder of the UTSW Depression and Mood Management Research Center and noted author Julie Hersh moderated a discussion about the themes of Colossal by an incredible all-star team:
· Dr. Hunt Batjer – Chair, Department of Neurological Surgery at UT Southwestern; President-Elect of the American Association of Neurological Surgeons; Co-Chair of the NFL Committee on Head, Neck and Spine Injuries; author of 420 publications, including 9 books.

· Mike Singletary -  an extraordinary player for the Baylor Bears and Chicago Bears; linebacker coach for the Baltimore Ravens, San Francisco 49ers and Minnesota Vikings; NFL Hall of Fame member; selected many times for Pro Bowl and All-Pro teams.  Currently an NFL coach and consultant on football operations, a motivational speaker, and author.

The speakers provided valuable perspective on the long-term health risks of neurological damage suffered by players in football and other contact sports; the family impact; and relevant medical research and treatment.  Guild members ran out the clock with questions and appreciation. 
    Below: Laurie Kidder, Julie Hersh, Mike Singletary, Dr.  Hunt Batjer, Kathleen Lohr
	



Strategic Planning – To Build Our Future

During the last two years a Strategic Planning Committee has been looking ahead to the Guild’s future and has addressed various tactical issues as well. The Committee formulated these initiatives:
· Provide expanded member benefits that are aligned with members’ interests in education about theater and the arts, and in long-term social relationships.
The first results - we have been enjoying the “Page to Stage” series in Guild General    Meetings!
· Increase member participation in Guild events and activities.  
The BIG NEWS!  The fee for all General Meetings will be a mere $10!  The price is  tiny but the value and goodies are huge!!
· Diversify the membership with a focus on attracting younger members.
The first results – over 40 new members this year, including many who are on the younger end of the Guild’s demographics!
· Adapt Guild image, branding and messaging to align with the strategic direction.  
  “Life Beyond the Stage” and a new Guild logo are already in use!
· Improve Guild leadership development and transition processes.
   The first leadership workshop was held in September.

· Improve communications with Guild members, both current and potential.
   Will start rolling out in autumn.

· Improve DTC Board and DTC staff’s awareness and view of the Guild.
   Initiated

Work continues on the implementation of these initiatives.  
Strategic Planning Committee members for this past year include: Missy Boone*, Jeff Bragalone*, Diane Brierley*, Nan-Elizabeth Byorum*, John Howell*, Ken Latimer, Kristie Konstans, Deborah McMurray*, Vicki Newsom, Karol Omlor, Don Warnecke (Chair), Jerry Zvonecek.
	* DTC Board of Trustees (Nan-Elizabeth as Guild liaison)




[image: ]
Ken and Martha joined the Guild in 2014, when Ken served as Director of the Guild Players’ production of “Laffology”.  He also directed the Preston and Mary Sue Jones Readings, and has been a member of the Guild’s Strategic Planning Committee.  Martha and Ken have attended most of this year’s Guild events. 
At Baylor, Ken studied with Paul Baker and Mary Sue Jones. They came to Dallas and founded DTC.  He was stage manager in DTC’s first production, which utilized the revolving stage platform. (In a later performance he got very busy with movements on stage and forgot to stop the rotation; the stagehands working on the backside of the platform were surprised to find themselves entertaining the audience!)
In 1964, Ken starred in the title role of Jack Ruby, All-American Boy.  Ken also acted in Journey to Jefferson, which Paul Baker took to The Theater of Nations festival in Paris, where it won the prize for outstanding production!  The French audience was ecstatic, but grumbled about having to listen to it in English!  The company went on to perform in other European capitals, and was invited to LBJ’s White House.
 .  




On Cue asked Ken to comment on what has been changing about theater over the decades.  His observations include:
· More new plays in each season, mixed in with classic plays.
· Utilizing technology, both in creating effects and in moving actors through space (think Wendy, in Fly).
· Involving and even manipulating audiences (recent examples: gender separation in Medea; the “pods” in The Wiz.)

On Cue asked Ken about his favorite plays of this season.  His picks were Medea and Sense and Sensibility.
Below: Tila & Eric Foss (at left) with Ken & Martha at Spring Fling

 

Ken went on to serve as Managing Director of a theater in Oklahoma, and has advised other theaters, including the Dallas Children’s Theater.  He has directed over 200 plays around the country.  

 Guild Member Profile: Ken & Martha Latimer


[image: :checker:checker photos:ANI046.jpg]Amazing!  The Guild added 44 members since Sept. 1, 2014. Welcome to all!
           Brooke & Greg Alexander              	Jenny & Robert Jackson-Paton	
Cordelia Bailey			Charlene Kalinski
Maurice Ballew		            Mary Kaperzinski
            Nicole Barrett			            Susan Katrein
	Randolph “Randy” Brown		Martha & Ken Latimer
	Celeste Colmenero			Fred Leyrer
	Monica Cooley			Camille Long
	David Danish				Evelyn Mitchell
	Petra Della Valle			Dave Moskowitz
	Marsha Edwards			Linda Myers
	Robbe & Bob Epstein			Mary Piirto
	Susie & Kurt FitzGerald		Tom Prendergest
	Tila Tuimalealifano Foss		Peggy Shuman
	Chance George			Robbie Siben
	Derek Glatz				Bonnie Smith
	Mary Halla				Hamilton Sneed
	Belinda & Lance Hancock		Karen Urie
	Staci Hewitt				Georgia Wagenhurst
	Dr. Shelton Hopkins			Marilyn Weddell
	Elizabeth Hurst 				
 
 
…………….
PLEASE renew your membership right away! Please consider renewing at a higher level. 
123 Main st
Dallas, TX 75230
c/o Don Warnecke
6515 Lakehurst Avenue
Dallas, Texas 75230
Guild Member
Dallas Theater Center Guild
 
Membership News






NOTE:  This is an outside page with name and address for use in mailing this Newsletter.
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